

Llangewydd Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs K Green; Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L Evans; Assistant Headteacher: Mr D Evans; ALNCo: Mrs T Porter: Vulnerable Learner Lead: Mrs W Mitchell



Year 6 Residential

08.09.2025

Dear Parents/Carers

We are excited to inform you that the Year 6 pupils will be going on a residential trip to Parkwood Outdoor Centre Dolygaer on the outskirts of the Brecon Beacons from **Wednesday 8th July to Friday 10th July.** This trip promises to be a wonderful experience for the children, filled with opportunities for growth, learning and fun.

The total cost of the trip will be £198 per pupil. If your child is eligible for Free School Meals (not the Welsh Government Universal Free School Meals), the cost of the trip will be £150 per pupil. School is paying the cost of transport to and from the venue for all pupils attending as well as subsiding the cost of the venue. We understand that this may be a significant amount, so we are offering the option to pay in installments through School Money. The details of these installments are below for your reference.

<u>Installments</u>

Thursday 23rd October (non-refundable deposit to secure the place - £49.50 non-free school meal, £37.50 free school meal pupils

Friday 28th November Payment 2 - £49.50 non-free school meal, £37.50 free school meal pupils

Wednesday 17th December Payment 3 - £49.50 non-free school meal, £37.50 free school meal pupils

Friday 30th January Payment 4 - £49.50 non-free school meal, £37.50 free school meal pupils

^{*}Your child's place on the residential trip to Parkwood Residential Centre is dependent on their continued positive behaviour in line with the school's Behaviour Policy, and their ability to meet the safety requirements outlined in risk assessments by both the school and the centre. If their behaviour poses a risk or breaches these expectations, they may no longer be able to attend, and unfortunately, any deposit paid will be non-refundable.



Headteacher: Mrs K Green; Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L Evans; Assistant Headteacher: Mr D Evans; ALNCo: Mrs T Porter; Vulnerable Learner Lead: Mrs W Mitchell

We believe that this trip will be a valuable and memorable experience for all the pupils, and we hope that as many children as possible will be able to participate. A meeting has been arranged on **Thursday 25**th **September at 3:45pm** in the school hall for you to come in and gain more information from the instructors at Parkwood Outdoor Centre Dolygaer. Please complete the Google Form that has been shared with you, the link can also be found below.

https://forms.gle/SoehGV7kAcYyqQZN8

Thank you for your continued support in providing enriching experiences for our pupils.

Best wishes,

Mrs K Green Headteacher